Notes to the editor about this Template
This Newsletter Template was created in Microsoft Word as a .doc. All headlines and titles are in various point sizes of the Arial font. Body text is in Times New Roman. Once the document is downloaded and saved to your computer, you can make changes to suit your individual needs and tastes. Please note that if you do change fonts, you may have to reformat some of the text because different fonts take up different amount of space in the same point size.
A sample local logo was used on page 2. All of these items can be changed to fit your needs. You can get a local logo for your local in color or black and white by sending us your request. Please include whether you want color, black and white, or both. Also, include the exact name of your local Association and your contact information. Please send requests to asmirnov@tea.nea.org.

The four- to eight-page newsletter template includes pertinent news items, promotion materials and dates to remember, as well as quotations and clip art you might want to use.

Please let us know whether this newsletter meets your needs and share your suggestions. You can share your local newsletter through TEA’s Newsletter Exchange. Members of the Exchange share copies with other local associations across the state. Contact Alexei Smirnov [asmirnov@tea.nea.org].
If you are reading this as a hard copy, please contact Alexei Smirnov [asmirnov@tea.nea.org] to request your local logo or offer feedback at 615.242.8392, ext. 119 or 800.342.8367. 
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From the President  


Calendar of Events
September 2014
September 1

Labor Day Holiday 

September 5-7

TEA Board of Directors Retreat, Smithville

September 

 
STEA Leadership Conference 

September 13

TUEAC Meeting, TEA Building

October 2014

October 4 


TEA Committee-Commission Weekend, TEA Building

October 13


Columbus Day Holiday

October 18


TEA Board of Directors Meeting, TEA Building


Teacher Licenses No Longer Based on TVAAS
     Our teaching license is our most valuable possession. It is worth more than our car—even our house. We spent years in college and many thousands of dollars to become qualified. Most importantly, it allows us to do the job we want to do, and provide for our family. Destroying or removing a teaching license not only threatens a career, but could threaten a family’s well-being.  

     If only Kevin Huffman, state education commissioner, thought as much about our licenses and our lives. In August of 2013, the State Board of Education, at the prompting of Huffman, changed Tennessee teacher licensure from credentials to outcomes, making it possible to lose a teaching license on low TVAAS scores. If a teacher received several years of low TVAAS scores, the license would be non-renewed and his or her career put in jeopardy. 

     In the following months, making sure that teaching licenses are not based on TVAAS and evaluation outcomes became TEA’s biggest battle. Out of 132 lawmakers in the General Assembly, only six voted against TEA’s bill to ban the use of TVAAS in licensure. While the administration and governor personally lobbied against the bill, Haslam eventually signed the bill into law.   

      “The idea that a teacher could lose their license based on TVAAS and test scores is an assault on the teaching profession,” said Carolyn Crowder, TEA executive director. “It makes no sense at all. Would you pull the license of a lawyer who loses in court? There are often things that are outside the professional’s control.”

     TVAAS is a statistical estimate of student standardized test scores. As an estimate it is imprecise, so much so that national experts oppose its use in high stakes decision making for teachers. There is nothing more high stakes than losing a license.  

      “The state would never pull the license of a dentist whose patients had too many cavities,” said TEA President Barbara Gray. “In fact, of the dozens of professions the state regulates, teaching is the only one that would have been tied to outcomes.”  

     TEA membership played the significant role in overturning the policy by law. TEA raised awareness about the dangers of this policy in presentations across the state and in the General Assembly. 

      “Even though this is something the governor and education commissioner wanted deeply, the power of teachers got it overturned,” said TEA member Bryan Massengale, a middle school band director. “TEA did their homework. It was a great campaign to help teachers push it through the Legislature.” 

     TEA members used personal stories during the campaign to raise public awareness of the issue. In a video shown at presentations across the state, Dresden Middle School teacher Cynthia Watson pointed out the inaccuracies of using TVAAS in evaluations. From 2008 to 2012, her score fluctuated every year. She scored a 5 in 2008, a 1 in 2009, a 4 in 2010, a 5 in 2011, and 1 in 2012. 

     Additionally, Watson’s previous TVAAS estimates went down in reports that followed her initial scores. She had a level 4 score in 2010. In the 2011 report, her 2010 score changed to 3. This showed that Watson could have been unfairly fired if the teacher licensure law had been passed. 

     “TVAAS is a statistical estimate with a standard error that can fluctuate wildly, especially in upper grades,” said TEA chief lobbyist Jim Wrye. “TVAAS scores can change years after a teacher has taught a group of students. The evaluation system itself is becoming more and more reliant on TVAAS by pressure from the state. Treating teachers very differently from all other professions is unacceptable. The General Assembly fixed what the SBE enacted, and we are grateful.”
Pay Raises, Respect Among Top Priorities
By Barbara Gray
     As we move into the new school year and prepare for the 2015 legislative session, TEA’s number one priority will be pay raises for teachers. Tennessee Governor Bill Haslam promised to make Tennessee the fastest improving state in teacher salary and we plan to hold him to it. To recruit and retain the best teachers, we must make sure that promise becomes a reality and our teachers receive a well-deserved raise. 

     Another priority for the association will be to increase per-student funding from the state. It is unacceptable to be below Mississippi in what the state invests per child. Tennessee educators are performing miracles in their classrooms every day. In order to sustain and improve on that success, the state must properly fund our schools. 

     The third legislative priority will be to continue the fight against privatization. Vouchers, for-profit charters and less restrictive parent trigger laws are all schemes that threaten the livelihood of public education in Tennessee. Out-of-state organizations are funneling millions of dollars into Tennessee because they mistakenly believe there is an opportunity to make a profit off of our students. TEA, along with the help of some new parent and teacher grassroots groups, had great success last year in defeating these bills and will continue the fight in the upcoming session.

     The education landscape in Tennessee is constantly changing. There are a lot of things going right in Tennessee schools. Our students are graduating in record numbers. Our classrooms are filled with qualified, committed educators who work tirelessly for their students. Parents and teachers are uniting in the fight against over-testing and privatization. 

     We are starting to see the light at the end of the tunnel after years of negative changes. This legislative session we saw groups of angry, engaged educators, parents, students and even legislators standing together to say, “Enough!” Enough with the unproven reform initiatives, enough with placing the weight of the world on our students and teachers, and enough with making a one-time test the center of the public education universe.

     We pushed back together and we won on numerous issues. 

     Part of the landscape that I would love to see change is the public perception of Tennessee schools and teachers. TEA research has shown that people think their local public schools are doing great. However, when asked about the performance of public schools statewide, the response is often negative. 

     I want to change that perception. Education Commissioner Kevin Huffman is so often in the news saying negative things about our students, teachers and schools. I want to do everything in my power to combat the image he paints of public education in our state by educating Tennesseans about the many great things happening inside our schools.

     Thank you for trusting me to be your president. Have a great school year!
Barbara Gray is TEA president. 
Teacher Salary Schedule Restored, Pay Equity Funds Protected
     Teacher pay is front and center for TEA. In order for teaching to be a rewarding career and a solid profession, Tennessee teaching salaries must improve, and the fight for improvement pay never stops. 

     TEA was able to protect $8.5 million in the state education budget for pay equity funds going to systems with the lowest resources and salaries. These funds are earmarked only for compensation, and are targeted to those systems that have struggled to increase salaries in light of shortfalls at the state level (to see if your system received these funds turn to page 4).  

     In the summer of 2013, after a recommendation from state education commissioner Kevin Huffman and strong opposition from TEA, the State Board of Education gutted the state minimum salary schedule for teachers, eliminating pay categories for advanced degrees and experience beyond 11 years. 

     At the end of the recent legislative session, the administration pushed to eliminate the 2 percent raise because of falling corporate tax revenue. It was disappointing that the administration did not know why corporate taxes had fallen so much. TEA had asked the Revenue Department in December for data to help pinpoint corporate tax dodgers. The data was not provided.  

     A hard fight for a one -time bonus and a conditional raise was defeated when the administration and other state officials weighed in. 

     TEA is determined to hold the administration accountable for its promise of making Tennessee the number one state in teacher salary increases – an empty promise thus far.
TEA Saves Tenure, Benefits
     Earlier this year, TEA altered a flexibility bill that could have destroyed the rights currently enjoyed by teachers. The bill would have allowed local school boards to request overrides of any education law that exists, including tenure rules preventing LEAs from firing most veteran teachers, the requirement to participate in the state retirement system or to provide health benefits. 

     Concerned legislators helped TEA to amend the bill to protect teachers’ rights, salaries and benefits. 

     It’s one of many fights we fought and won on the hill this year. Still, efforts by some to take away teacher tenure and benefits are far from over. 

     As most public school employees were enjoying their short summer break, Senate Education Committee Chairman Dolores Gresham (R-Somerville) asked for an attorney general’s opinion on whether Tennessee’s teacher employment laws are constitutional. Gresham’s request comes after a California Superior Court struck down various teacher tenure and seniority statutes under that state’s constitution and the U.S. Constitution’s Equal Protection Clause in the Vergara v. California case. 

     Gresham said Tennessee, like California, has a constitutional provision regarding student’s education rights in addition to the Equal Protection Clause afforded by the U.S. Constitution. She wanted “to make sure that we are on sound constitutional footing.”

     Gresham asked Attorney General Robert Cooper whether the current statutes or state law in effect prior to July 1, 2011, governing permanent employment violate students’ rights to a free education under the equal protection provisions of the Tennessee or U.S. Constitution. Gresham also asked the Attorney General if Tennessee law or the statutes in effect prior to July 1, 2014, governing layoffs or the dismissal and suspension of teachers violate student’s rights to a free education under the federal and state constitutions. 

     As always, we’ll continue to monitor these efforts and will stand vigilant in protecting your hard-won rights as educators.
First Time in History, Tennessee Falls Below Mississippi in Investment Per Student
     “Thank God for Mississippi” has been the thought for most Southern states because it prevented them from being last in some very troubling categories. 

     When it comes to investment in children, Tennessee can no longer use that phrase. Mississippi now provides more resources to its public schools  – $737 more per student. In order to simply meet the Magnolia state’s investment Tennessee would need an additional $700 million! To match Kentucky the state needs $1.1 billion! The administration made the bare minimum required of the state funding formula known as the BEP, an additional $59 million.

     In most Southern states, the vast majority of education funding comes from the state government. Tennessee relies more on local funds for schools than any of our neighbors except Georgia. The state provides 45 percent of all K-12 funding, local government adds 39 percent, and the federal government contributes 16 percent. Contrast that with Kentucky, where the state provides 67 percent of K-12 funding. 

     States have more options when it comes to raising revenue than local governments, especially rural counties with limited tax bases. 

     Another reason why Tennessee continues to drop in education investment is faltering state revenues. Corporate excise taxes fell dramatically over the past 18 months, gutting a proposed teacher raise and putting on hold a great deal of K-12 investment.

     In the coming year, TEA will be making a major effort to increase state revenue by looking to close corporate loopholes,  and to make sure that revenue goes to public schools.
TEA Stops Vouchers, Threats Remain
     Privatization groups lose major battles on vouchers and charters, gear up for next year 

Two legislative sessions in a row TEA dealt voucher proponents debilitating blows in their attempts to steal taxpayer money from our public schools. Still, five months out from the start of the next session, TEA is already lacing up the gloves and preparing for the third round of the voucher battle.

      “Tennessee’s children deserve great public schools, Private school vouchers are not the answer,” said Jim Wrye, TEA assistant executive director. “Diverting public money to private schools strips our public schools of much needed funds to provide a quality education to all students.”

Out-of-state groups like Students First, the Koch brothers and Americans for Prosperity are pouring buckets and buckets of money into the state in an attempt to get a voucher bill passed in the Tennessee General Assembly. At a recent Nashville event hosted by the Koch brothers, a panelist shared his confusion that the state has a republican governor and a republican-controlled legislature, but still no voucher bill on the books.

      “The groups pushing vouchers have yet to learn a very important lesson – it is no longer about R or D in Tennessee. Educators and legislators know the only thing that matters is who will stand up and fight for public education,” Wrye said. “Proposed voucher bills have been defeated two years in a row in the General Assembly. To me, this shows that legislators are hearing loud and clear that vouchers are unwanted and unneeded in Tennessee.”

      “Tennessee public schools have among the top graduation rates in the country and, at the same time, one of the lowest rates of funding per student, thereby demonstrating their efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars,” Wrye continued. “Meanwhile, school voucher programs in other states have wasted taxpayer money by supporting substandard and unaccredited programs due to inadequate oversight.”

     Even with a seemingly bottomless pit of money at their disposal, these out-of-state organizations are no match for TEA and its tens of thousands of angry, engaged educators.

      “Educators in Tennessee are fed up with one unproven reform initiative after another being forced upon them and their students. There is no way they are giving what little funding their schools receive without a fight,” said Wrye.

     Students cannot afford to be guinea pigs for yet another ineffective reform scheme. Tennessee needs to keep its tax dollars where they belong – in our public schools.

     Help TEA make the third battle of this fight the knock out round by supporting candidates in the 2014 legislative races who will vote against any effort to privatize Tennessee’s public schools.
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Public Sector Benefits Still On Chopping Block


     In 2011, twenty-five states passed legislation affecting public employee pension benefits by eliminating or restricting cost-of-living adjustments, increasing the length of service and age requirements for retirement, changing vesting requirements, increasing employee contributions, decreasing benefit formulas, and, in one case, eliminating the traditional pension plan.  


     It is clear there is a push to weaken retirement for those who dedicated their lives to the public good. 


The Tennessee Legislature enacted legislation replacing the defined benefit pension plan with a hybrid pension plan.


     Health care appears to be the next target for change.  


      “Retirees and active public employees can expect to see proposals to shift the cost of health insurance to the employee,” said TRTA Executive Director Donna Cotner. “We need your voice to keep your retirement secure.”





Protect Your Membership 


Convert to automatic dues for 2013-14 membership year


     Legislators took away your right to bargain in 2011. What will they try to take next? Retirement? You can help stop these injustices by protecting your TEA membership.


     The Legislature is attempting to limit and control Tennessee educators’ free speech rights if they use payroll deductions for TEA dues. There is a way to protect your rights and benefits through your membership in TEA - sign up for TEA Automatic Dues Pay.


     Automatic Dues Pay will automatically deduct your dues from your checking account two times per month over the membership year.  The conversion to Automatic Dues Pay takes just minutes to complete and it is safe and secure. This simple and easy process allows you to be a continuing member of TEA without interference, pressure or bullying from the Legislature, local school board or the Tennessee School Boards Association (TSBA).


     After you complete the conversion process, please contact your local education association and let them know that you converted your dues to Automatic Dues Pay.


     If you have any questions about this conversion process, please contact TEA Membership Coordinator Shannon Bain or Assistant Executive Director Duran Williams at (800) 342-8367, ext. 213 or ext. 328, respectively.
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The Advocate  


is published monthly by the Bradley County Education Association.


If you have questions or comments, please contact:


Jane Doe, Editor


� HYPERLINK "mailto:jdoe@localemail.net" ��jdoe@localemail.net�


615.615.6156


Bradley County Education Association


419 East Street


Anywhere, TN 12345


731.516.5165


BCEA is proud affiliate of the Tennessee Education Association and the National Education Association


For additional assistance, contact UniServ Coordinator Jane Doe,


423.324.2344
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